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Citizens' Infrastructure
Oversight Commission
Wednesday, Oct. 14, 6:30 p.m.
Sarge Littlehale Community Room, 
22 Orinda Way

Public Meetings

A6 Wednesday, October 7, 2015www.lamorindaweekly.com            925-377-0977

City Council
Tuesday, Oct. 20, 7 p.m. 
Auditorium, Orinda Library, 
26 Orinda Way

Planning Commission
Tuesday, Oct. 13, 7 p.m.
Auditorium, Orinda Library, 
26 Orinda Way

School Board Meeting
Orinda Union School District 
Monday, Oct. 12, 6 p.m.
OUSD Office, 8 Altarinda Road,
www.orindaschools.org
See also AUHSD meeting page A2

Check online for agendas, meeting
notes and announcements
City of Orinda:
www.cityoforinda.org
Phone (925) 253-4200
Chamber of Commerce:
www.orindachamber.org
The Orinda Association:
www.orindaassociation.org

Orinda Police
Department Incident
Summary Report
Sept. 13-26
Alarms 66
Noise Complaints 8
911 Calls (includes hang-ups) 10
Traffic Stops 137
Suspicious Circumstances 8
Suspicious Subjects 13
Suspicious Vehicles 23
Burglary, Auto

10 block Camino del Diablo
Wilder @ Hwy 24 (2)
Rite Aid
500 block Hawkridge Terr
60 block Brookwood Rd

Burglary, Residential
40 block Barbara Rd
10 block Westover Ct

Disturbance
100 block El Toyonal
10 block Overhill Ct
20 block Irwin Way
40 block Los Altos Rd 

Fraud
Bank of America
10 block Orinda Way

Harassment
90 block Lucille Way

Health & Safety Violation
Santa Maria/Orinda Way
Moraga Way/Stein Way

Hit & Run
Camino Pablo/Hwy 24
Safeway

ID Theft
10 block Lost Valley Dr
200 block Ivy Dr
Orinda Shell
80 block Tarry Ln
20 block Irwin Way

Missing Juvenile
20 block Ardor Dr
10 block Honey Hill Ct

Ordinance Violation
10 block Owl Hill Rd
El Sueno/Camino Sobrante
10 block El Sueno

Panhandling
Camino Pablo/Brookwood
CVS

Police/Fire/EMS
Glorietta /Rheem 
10 block Country Club Rd
Hwy 24/Wilder
10 block Carisbrook Dr
60 block Alta Vista
Miner Rd/Camino Lenada

Psych Hold
St Mary’s College

Promiscuous Shooting
80 block Loma Vista Dr

Public Nuisance
500 block Moraga Way
50 block Charles Hill Rd
Safeway
Camino Pablo/Camino Sobrante
Post Office

Reckless Driving
Moraga Way/Oak Dr
Camino Pablo/Moraga Way (2)
San Pablo Dam Rd/Bear Creek
Moraga Way/Glorietta Blvd
Calvin Dr/Rheem Blvd
Camino Pablo/Santa Maria Way
20 block Loma Vista Dr
Moraga Way/Stein Way

Runaway Juvenile
600 block Moraga Way

Shoplift
Safeway (2)

Speeding
Moraga Way/Ivy Dr

Stolen Car Recovery
BART

Theft, Petty
Safeway
100 block Stein Way
10 block El Gavilan Rd

Theft, Grand
90 block Via Floreado
30 block Spring Rd

Threats
20 block Orinda Way

Unknown Problem
Theater Square

Unwanted Guest
30 block Underhill Rd

Vehicle Code Violation, Misc .
Camino Pablo/Hwy 24

Warrant Service/Arrest
1700 block Landana Dr
2000 block Morello Ave

Orinda’s Crossroads Entryway Will See a Change of
Appearance Soon
By Victor Ryerson

Aseries of three unrelated items
considered recently by the

Orinda City Council could signal the
possibility that the city’s Crossroads
gateway from the west will soon see
major esthetic improvement – or not.
As generally is the case in such mat-
ters, the answer lies in the availabil-
ity of money to pay for the projects.
And curiously, none of the council
members indicated any awareness at
the Sept. 1 council meeting that the
three items were in any way related
by their physical proximity to one
another near the city’s busiest and
most visible street intersection.

      
The items did not require spe-

cific action by the council, but rather
sought feedback on design and pri-
ority from the council members.  The
input will be used by staff to refine
concepts for two projects planned
next to the east side of Camino Pablo
between Brookwood Drive and the
BART station, and by Orinda’s
council representative to the South-
west Area Transportation Committee
(SWATC) for local street improve-
ments.  SWATC’s final expenditure
plan is expected, among other things,
to include a major revision of the in-
tersection of Brookwood and
Camino Pablo, which accommo-
dates traffic from the eastbound
Highway 24 off-ramp.

      
The most significant project

from the esthetic standpoint is a plan
to redesign the Orinda Mini-Park,
the small corner park that is now al-
most lost between the busy traffic at
the intersection and a row of red-
wood trees along the rear side of
Theatre Square that were planted to
provide screening.  Those trees are
the impetus for the change, as PG&E
has announced that they must be re-
moved because they are growing too
close to the major high-voltage trans-
mission lines overhead. Richard
Westin of the Orinda Community
Foundation (OCF), which is raising
money to improve the park, told the
Council that the site will be “stark
and ugly” when PG&E removes the
trees.  “It’s gonna shock the commu-
nity when those trees come down,”
commented another speaker. 

      
The conceptual design presented

to the council by Parks and Recre-
ation Director Michelle Lacy and
park supporters is an undeniably at-
tractive public space with cascading
hardscaping, natural plantings, infor-
mal seating, and a “water feature” –
a recirculating fountain – that would
provide white noise for the benefit of
park users.  On one of the vertical

stone walls would be an Orinda sign,
“beautifully lit with LED lights [that]
will say, ‘Welcome to Orinda,’”
Westin said.

      
The cost of the proposed park is

in the $400,000 to $450,000 range,
and therein lies the problem.  Mayor
Dean Orr expressed concern that the
estimated cost had risen over time
from $57,000 to this level, and ques-
tioned whether it would be a wise
expenditure of city funds at a time
when the city is spending $7 million
for road projects.  “It’s a matter of
principle,” he said.  Other council
members also favored scaling down
the concept, although they did not
establish a target cost.

      
Westin presented an offer from

OCF to fund $225,000 of the cost if
the city would match that figure, but
the council demurred.  This sum
would pay for execution of the cur-
rent design. Westin could not say
whether OCF would provide match-
ing funds for a scaled-down project,
as he did not have the organization’s
authority to do so.

      
Just north of the Mini-Park site,

separated from it by a small Contra
Costa Sanitary District parcel, is the
site of the second project discussed
by the council.  The project is a plan
to improve the lighting from the
BART station to Theatre Square, and
bring the stairs and access ramp from
the Camino Pablo sidewalk to the
upper street level into compliance
with Americans with Disability Act
(ADA) standards.  “Really, what’s
there now is quite pathetic,” com-
mented council member Darlene
Gee.     

     
A conceptual design incorpo-

rating ADA-compliant ramps sep-
arated by planted areas was
presented to the council, along
with designer LED lighting
throughout the area.  “I’m thrilled
with the lighting,” council member
Amy Worth said, echoing the sen-
timents of the others.  However,
the council balked at the $263,000
additional cost of the project above
the current budgeted amount,
which is funded by a $250,000
BART grant and other sources.
The council gave staff directions to
eliminate certain features of the
plan, including the planting and ir-
rigation, to reduce the cost.

     
The final matter considered by

the council was the SWATC Pre-
liminary Expenditure Plan, which

faces a long road to approval and,
ultimately, a funding measure on
the 2016 General Election ballot.
Orinda will have at least three op-
portunities to provide input for the
final plan before its anticipated ap-
proval in July of next year.  The big
issue for the city is improvement of
the Camino Pablo/Highway 24 in-
tersection, explained Public Works
Director Chuck Swanson, so that
piece of the city’s gateway may
also see major improvement in the
foreseeable future.

     
These three discussion items

portend inevitable changes in
Orinda’s most visible gateway
over the next year or two, but how
dramatic and attractive those
changes will be still remains to be
seen.
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Peter & Darlene
Hattersley

925.360.9588 925.708.9515 www.TheHattersleys.com

2716 Tice Creek Drive, #3 (Rossmoor) Walnut Creek
Asking $239,000
Remodeled gem with
fresh paint, tiled kitchen
back splash & shower
surround, granite

counters, custom cabinets
& crown molding. Great

quality, location & E-W light! 
There is so much

to enjoy here & this co-op
is all ready for you!

Walking path to Theatre Square (left) and Orinda Mini-Park (right)
Photo Andy Scheck




